East Salford Community Committee - 28th September, 2006


EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Lower Kersal Activities Centre

Northallerton Road

Salford

28th September, 2006

Meeting commenced:
6.30 p.m.
"
ended:
8.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
P. Ball - in the Chair

Councillors Coen, Connor, Humphreys and Merry
Rt. Hon. H. Blears

E. Sandler

Rabbi S. Grant - Binoh

L. Craven - Cromwell Residents

B. Heywood - Albion Residents

A. McAvoy - Local Resident

C. Woodward - Albion Residents’ Group

J. Cunliffe
} Lower Kersal South East Residents

L. Carr
}

R. Mashiter - Tudsbury Way Homewatch Resident

P. Addison - University of Salford and Students Union

B. Carson - HBAC

A. Hare - Local Resident

B. Hawke - Chair, Albert Park Residents’ Association

C. Sumner - Chair, The Broughton Trust

A.D. Crowcroft - Wellington Street West Residents’ Association

M. Thorpe - BAG

B. Durran 
} Albert Park Residents

T. Stanley 
}

K. Groves
} Cliffside Residents’ Association

W. Hapdent
}

T. Curren - Lower Kersal Resident

G. Pickup 
} Local Residents

A.M. Pickup
}

K. Coakley - St. Sebastian’s

A. Dawson - Kingsley Group

J. Williams - The Broughton Trust

D. Prince - RITA

C. McIntyre
} Cliff Residents’ Association

D. Miller
}

V. Pawson 
} Devonshire Street

S. Pawson
}

H. Cavanagh
} Voice/Kimberley Street/George Street Residents

G. Cooper
}

M. Worthington - CREST

A. Thompson - Local Resident

K. Rice 
} Central Salford Ranger Team

B. Masters 
}

F. Rimmer
} RITA

M. Kelly
}

D. Prince
}

M. Preston
}

V. Broadbent - ALMA


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



B. Taylor - Area Co-ordinator


R. Threlfall - Assistant Neighbourhood Manager


B. Wroe - Assistant Director, Community Services


S. Gallagher - Salford PCT


A. Stockton - Urban Vision


L. Jones
} Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health NHS Trust


R. Lee

}


C. Kelsall - Salford Youth Service


M. Hall - Salford City Council Children’s Services


B. Elder - New Deal for Communities


Inspector R. Findlow - Greater Manchester Police


C. Moores - Whitefield Resident


L. Slamon - Customer and Support Services Directorate


(Please note that the attendance list was not signed by all those present which will have resulted in the omission of a number of names from the list)

41.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor J. Murphy, J. Bailey, S. Carson, A. Iqbal, T. Field, A. Oliver and L. Smith.

42.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 27th July, 2006, were approved as a correct record.

43.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES AND THE ACTION SHEET

(a)
Albert Park/Croft Street

B. Hawke reported that the gates at Albert Park/Croft Street had been installed.  It was noted that arrangements were in place for the area to have regular site visits and any rubbish removed.  

(b)
Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy

(i)
Councillor Merry indicated that he accepted Minute 19 of 12th June, 2006, as a correct record although G. Cooper still questioned that a decision had been democratically made and this was noted.

(ii)
A.M. Pickup reported on the information she had received and on a meeting she had held with Councillor Merry.  She expressed her concerns that people in the community were not being consulted about the redevelopment changes and considered this unfair. She indicated that she was still awaiting further information and Councillor Merry undertook to investigate whose responsibility it was to provide A.M. Pickup with the information she required.

44.
RIGHT HONOURABLE HAZEL BLEARS M.P. - QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION
Members of the community posed a number of questions to the Rt. Hon. Hazel Blears who responded to each of the questions raised. 

The questions and issues raised were mainly concerning -

· Crime and disorder issues;

· Sentencing of offenders;

· Regeneration policies;

· Neighbourhood policing;

· Anti-social behaviour initiatives and orders;

· Police surgeries;

· Sales of alcohol to underage children;

· Actions being taken to control the use of fireworks;

· Partnership working in Salford; and

· Private sector investment in the area.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Rt. Hon. Hazel Blears be thanked for attending the meeting and addressing the questions and issues raised by Members of the Community Committee.

45.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Budget Sub-Group Recommendations from the Meeting Held on



12th September, 2006


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 12th September, 2006, for applications for funding as detailed below be approved.

	Applicant
	Total Grant Sought
	Purpose
	Decision

	1.
Drug and Alcohol Action
	£5,000
	Employment costs for co-ordinator in East Salford/ Diversionary activities.
	Defer



	2.
Starlight Community Dance Club
	£3,240
	Hire of Hightown Space Centre.
	} Part fund for 

} both 

} applications

} £1,710

}

}

	3.
Starlight Community Dance Club
	£3,600
	Dance Teachers fees, Stage and hall hire.
	

	4.
Rainsough Community Centre (Community Group Over 55’s)
	£398
	Gas burners/gas canisters.  Bingo cage/bingo sheets.
	Approve 

	5.
The Broughton Trust
	£20,818
	Community based learning.
	Refuse

	6.
Young at Heart
	£300
	Compost, seeds and plant food etc.
	Defer

	7.
Young at Heart
	£150
	Transport.
	Refuse

	8.
The Interlink Foundation
	£4,000
	To support 16 participants on NVQ3 courses
	Approve £4,000

	9.
Crest Community Resource Centre
	£4,508
	Sessional workers.  Childcare/consumables.
	Defer

	10.
St. Sebastian’s
	£7,269.60
	Staff Costs.
	Defer





(2) THAT, with regard to the Broughton Trust Application (Item 5) the Broughton Trust Co-ordinator will submit a report to the November Community Committee requesting the Committee to re-consider the decision. 


(b)
Financial Position Statement

R. Threlfall submitted a budget statement showing the financial position of the devolved budget as at 21st August, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the budget statement be noted.


(c)
Appointment of a Representative from Broughton to serve on the



Budget Sub-Group

R. Threlfall reported that there was a vacancy for a representative from the Broughton ward on the Budget Sub-Group following the resignation of D. Nicholas.  David was thanked for his time serving on the Budget Sub-Group.


RESOLVED:
THAT any persons wishing to put their name forward to serve on the Budget Sub-Group contact either R. Threlfall or L. Slamon.

46.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Street Lighting

Reference was made to a number of streets where there was either poor or insufficient street lighting.


B. Taylor indicated that a report was to be considered by the Lead Member responsible for street lighting with a number of options looking at different ways of funding to take this matter forward and that he would keep the Community Committee Members advised of any progress.


(b)
Party in the Park

G. Cooper asked that his thanks be recorded to all the officers and representatives involved in making the Party in the Park a success.


(c)
Hearts in Salford

Members of the Community Committee congratulated B. Hawke on winning one of the categories in the Hearts in Salford award.

47.
POLICING ISSUES

Inspector R. Findlow gave an update with regard to policing issues in the area referring in particular to -

· Test purchasing in the Lower Broughton Area.

· The ongoing investigations into the cannabis farms in the Cliff area and Lower Broughton and Duchy areas.  He expressed his thanks to the general public who had supplied the police with the information.

· Vehicle crime in the Trinity area.

· Anti-social behaviour and the levels of intimidation also in the Duchy area and the action being taken by the Broughton Action Team.


Reference was made by community representatives to -

· The opening times of the police station with a Member saying that they visited the station and it had closed at 5.30 p.m.  Inspector R. Findlow agreed to investigate this matter as he was not aware that the police station would be closed at that time.

· The appeal against the rape case.  He advised the community representatives that the decision to appeal was with the prosecuting barrister and with the information that he had been provided with he had chosen not to appeal.

· Police surgeries and where these were being held.

· Police communication with the public.  He indicated that as soon as the local police received their mobile phones he would be providing Members of the Community Committee with their information.

· Underage drinking.  Inspector R. Findlow reported on the alcohol which had been received on a number of instances.

Discussion was also held regarding the Greater Manchester Police Youth Forum and to the ongoing problems in Albert Park particularly with off-road bikes and the use of the football pitches.

48.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE
Mike Hall, Children’s Services, (a) briefed the Committee on Building Schools for the Future, a Government programme which was aimed at investing and improving secondary schools, (b) indicated that all local authorities would be involved in the programme, and specifically in terms of Salford, it could mean up to £110M work of investment in the City’s high schools, with building work anticipated to commence in 2009, (c) indicated that a huge consultation exercise would be undertaken with regard to the proposals, and a variety of methods had been used to enable anyone to express their views, (d) reported on changes which had already taken place in Eccles, and the proposals for the area which included the significant refurbishment of St. Patrick’s and Wentworth High Schools, and (e) indicated that the Building Schools for the Future Initiative was a long-term project, which would see investment in the City’s schools for the next 20 or 30 years, the proposals of which would be subject to a long and intensive consultation process, which he urged everyone present to become involved with.

  
RESOLVED:
THAT M. Hall be thanked for attending the meeting and for the information provided.

49.
BOLTON, SALFORD AND TRAFFORD MENTAL HEALTH NHS TRUST


FOUNDATION TRUST APPLICATION
R. Lee and L. Jones reported that the trust had made an application seeking NHS Foundation Trust status, so as to improve the way that mental health and substance misuse services for local communities were delivered, and it was proposed that local Members would be recruited to serve on a board, who would shape mental health services in the area, and applications for such membership were available.  They also indicated that there was a consultation period and that any views should be forwarded by the 9th October, 2006.

RESOLVED:
THAT the proposed Foundation Trust application details be noted and that any Members wishing to comment forward views by the 9th October, 2006.

50.
HIGHWAYS DEVOLVED BUDGET
R. Threlfall reported that the Sub-Group looking at the Highways Devolved Budget had met on 30th August, 2006, and had agreed to schemes namely -

1.
Langley Road South Phase 2 speed management at a cost of £20,000.

2.
Seaford Road Pedestrian Crossing Survey at a cost of £400.

She indicated that a number of further recommendations had been agreed and forwarded to S. Lee for costing and advice and that she would keep the Community Committee updated on progress.

51.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday, 23rd November, 2006, at 6.30 p.m., at the Broughton Database.

52.
INFORMATION ITEMS
Members noted the information items which were included with the agenda papers concerning (a) Buile Hill Mansion and (b) the Neighbourhood Management Team update (including details of the October Neighbourhood Surgeries).
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